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MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
30 JUNE 2015
BRITISH LEGION, RUITON STREET, DUDLEY

7pm  for 7.15pm START

Present


As signing in sheet
Apologies

Tshikala Ilunga, Cllrs Branwood & Scott Dowe
1
Welcome & Introductions

Chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.
2
Apologies

As above

3
Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

Minutes agreed as a true record

Matters arising are as follows:

The HMs matters arising to be mentioned in their report.
4
Chair’s Report

Chair read through the report. (Report Attached)

The report covered the last 12 month’s activities including thank you to all our partners who support us.  
5
Financial Report (Chair)


Report handed out to all and Chair went through the items.
6
Election of New Committee (Janet Hand PDO)


All existing members stepped down and the following were re-elected.


Chair 

Paul Greenaway


Vice Chair
George Jones


Secretary
Christine Bate


Treasurer
Elaine Lloyd


Committee Members as follows:


Julie Pitt, Dianne Kinsella, Madeline Perkins, Wendy Everall.


Due to the absence of TI it was agreed that we would contact him and explain that at the next committee meeting with TI in attendance we would co-opt him back into the TRA and at the next General Meeting it would be made official.
ACTION: CB to email TI and confirm above to him

JL has recorded the above together with the nominations.
7
Housing Manager’s Patch report - Ahmed Salam


Garages in The Close


Now garages have been demolished the ground needs to be dealt with.  Will need to look at boundary fencing for the back of the gardens.

Garages in Stickley Lane/Park Road


Garages are now being emptied, a request for funding is to be submitted.  Will need to look at the boundary between garages and existing property to ensure that this is erected correctly.

Garages in Ellowes Road


Structural damage has now been reported and a decision has to be made as to whether to maintain or have the garages demolished.  AS will report back to us once a decision has been made.


Garages in Kennedy Crescent


Numbering of all the garages has to be looked at as at the moment they do not correspond with paperwork and is causing problems!



Solar Lights in Park Road


These have now been placed on the steps as requested.  A report that some may not be working.  There was a concern as to whether the trees would interfere with the lights, however AS confirmed that the trees had already been cut back. An inspection will be made in an evening by one of our committee members and will report back to AS.  
ACTION: JP will make an inspection and report back to AS.


Walkabout


A new date of 5 August was put in place as the exiting one had to be cancelled.


Questions for Housing Managers


Stickley Lane flats – still waiting for trees to be cut back this was report some months ago.

AS stated he would report the situation to the appropriate person.


Badly overgrown hedge in Turners Hill Road.   Cannot access the pavement correctly if not at all.

AS will contact the tenants again requesting the hedge to be cut back.

Park House Gardens


There are no grey wheelie bins for these premises and the use of the black bags are causing an issue.  It was stated that green bins have been allocated so cannot understand why grey bins are not being used.


AS explained that unfortunately you are looking at two different teams and their remit will be completely different, however, he will report back the situation.



Overgrown areas such as banks and council land in front of houses seemed to be taking longer and longer before they are cut back.  This is making the area look unkept.


AS stated that this is a Greencare issue and he will report back these issues and see if this can be dealt with.


Blocked drains – can these be reported dealt with.


AS confirmed that any issues he receives will be dealt with but in the meantime rather than wait for the walkabouts contact DCP (Dudley Council Plus) and report any problems.  Make sure that when you report blocked drains give them an house number in the street where the problem is for quicker response.  You can either phone DCP or if you have access report online.
8
Police Report


Sgt Cruickshank informed the TRA that this may be his last attendance as he is now moving onto another patch in Dudley.  

Sgt Cruickshank reported on the following.


Crime figures remain low.


House burglaries reported but mainly due to warm weather and properties not being locked up properly.

Car theft down in numbers.


No robberies.


Sgt had to leave meeting as he was called away.


We would like to thank Sgt Cruickshank for all the support both himself and his team have given us while he has been based in our area.  It has been a pleasure to work alongside him and we wish him success in his new patch.  Our loose.

9
AOB


As Sgt Cruickshank had to leave the meeting PG asked the police who were able to stay if there was any other feedback.

The following was confirmed:


Received reports that speeding mopeds in area and a fine has been placed on one person who was stopped for not wearing a helmet.   The Police are aware of the situation and will be keeping an eye on this.


Both JP & PG reported mini quad bike being driven round the area with child on back.  Again the Police will be looking into this.

Concern of youths being reported as having a party in Cotwall End Valley and PG confirmed that the following day (Saturday) the Friends of Cotwall End had to clean up rubbish including cans.


Confirmed that we now no longer have any benches outside the Library as the last one had to be removed due to ASB issues.  


PG reminded TRA about the Teddy Bear’s Picnic and handed out a poster.   The date for the picnic is Saturday 15 August from 1pm – 3pm.  Notes where handed out from the meeting with the Friends of Cotwall End Valley confirming details.

A date was also confirmed for the tidying up of St James’s churchyard this will be on Saturday 25 July meeting at the churchyard for 10am.   This date to be sent to the Cadets.
Action: CB to email information for the Cadets.
10
Date, time and venue of next AGM
The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley. 7pm for 7.15pm start.

DATE TO BE CONFIRMED
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